
Return to School Monday 25 May 2020 

Dear Rose Bay Families, 

As you would be aware, students return to full time face-to-face learning from this Monday 25 May. NSW government health 
officials continue to remind us of the importance of maintaining physical distancing requirements especially for adults. In order to 
meet these physical distancing requirements and to assist with a safe transition back to school for all, Rose Bay has developed a 
return to school plan incorporating a staggered finish-with Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 finishing each day at 3pm.  

Morning drop off 
From Monday morning, the teachers and school executive will meet you at any of the school gates and welcome your child onto 
the school grounds. We ask that you drop your child at the gate in a kiss-and-drop fashion. The playground will be supervised from 
8.45am as usual.  

Kindergarten should enter via the Wilbeforce gate to be met by Mrs Dooner and the Kindergarten team. 

Afternoon pickup 
Each grade has been allocated an entry point for parents of an afternoon.  Pickup will be staggered. Please see the attached map 
for further details.  Enter the school via the allocated gate, move to the collection point and then use the same gate to exit the 
school.  Please consider others and maintain social distancing at all times.  

Afternoon pickup Kindergarten, Year 1 & Year 2 @ 3pm 
Kindergarten - Wilbeforce Ave stairs  
Year 1 - Wilbeforce Ave gate  
Year 2 - Albemarle Ave gate near pedestrian crossing 

Afternoon pickup Year 3-6 @ 3.20pm 
Year 3 - Wilbeforce Ave ramp 
Year 4 - Albemarle Ave stairs near RBOOSH 
Year 5 & 6 - Albemarle Ave car park gate 

Students attending OOSH 
Students in K-2 will attend RBOOSH from 3pm and students in Years 3-6 will attend from 3.20pm. 

Students using the car pickup line on Wilbeforce Ave 
Whilst we anticipate many of you will want to use the car pickup line, we encourage parents to collect their children from the 
designated collection point. Where possible, we would suggest that car pickup line is a last choice to avoid long queues and an 
extremely long wait. Older siblings should collect younger siblings and proceed to the pickup line as normal at 3.20pm. Parents, 
please remember the go-with-the-flow rules, no parking and remain in your car.  

Siblings 
For parents picking up more than one child in their family, please go to the youngest child’s area.  Older siblings will meet you at 
the allotted area. For example if you have a child in Year 1, Year 2 and Year 5, please go to the Year 1 area for pickup.  

It all sounds complicated but it’s not!  No doubt there will be some teething issues as we implement these drop off and collection 
procedures. We will continue to refine and make improvements as we go, as these procedures will be with us for the foreseeable 
future. As a community I know we can work together to implement these procedures and work towards being Covid Safe.   We 
have done such an amazing job Rose Bay, I know we can make this a great success.  

Yours sincerely, 

Gai O’Neill 

Gai O’Neill 
Principal 
23 May 2020 



 

 

Pickup Locations From Monday 25th May   
    

 
 
 

Exit 3pm Kindy  Y1 Entry/Exit 3pm 
Yr3 Entry/Exit 3.20pm 

Yr4 Exit 3.20pm Yr2 Entry/Exit 3pm 

Yr5-6 Exit 3.20 pm 
via car park gate 

Car Pick Up Zone  
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